Finance Committee Meeting Minutes of March 14, 2023

BILLERICA FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
March 14, 2023

A meeting of the Billerica Finance Committee was held on Tuesday March 14, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom Video Conferencing Communication App due to the weather forecast, which called for snow.

[bookmark: _Hlk108879064][bookmark: _Hlk67145148]Present: David Gagliardi, Chairman; John Mulloy, Vice Chairman; Mary McBride, Secretary; Donald Damon, Member; Douglas Fogerty, Member; Sharon Healey, Member; Patrick Logue, Member; Doug Meagher, Member; Philip Newfell, Member; Larry Norman, Member; Darlene Torre, Member; Brian Dorrington, 2nd Associate; Paul Watson, Ex-Officio Town Accountant; and Joyce MacMillan, Recording Clerk.

CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman Dave Gagliardi called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
None

BUDGET:
Assessors Budget – John Speidel, Chief Assessor
John Speidel stated the payroll reduction is due to Rich Scanlon leaving and John coming in at a lower salary. Also, Ken DerBoghosian left, and his replacement came in at a lower salary.

[bookmark: _Hlk99474168][bookmark: _Hlk67162153]Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  How many seniors take advantage of the 41A?  Clause 41 is a tax relief program for seniors, they can receive up to $1,000 off their taxes.  We have one person applying.  How many for Clause 57?  Clause 57 is a tax relief program for low-income seniors and to apply for 41 A, 41 B, or 41 C; they must first qualify, there is a means test that can be accessed via the website.  Currently, no one has applied.  How about for the Veteran’s services? We have hundreds of Veterans apply.  Do we make this service known, is it published anywhere?  Yes, it is on the Town’s website and applications are in the Assessor’s Office.  The state recommends giving $800 but the Town does $1,000.  When qualifying via the income and assets test, the main home is not included.  However, any vacation or income properties would be included.  Seniors can also do a 41 A or 41 C and defer their taxes.  The taxes would have to be paid once the senior has passed away or the house is sold etc.

John Mulloy seconded by Don Damon made a motion to recommend the Assessors Budget in the amount of $549,005.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (10 – 0 - 1): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
[bookmark: _Hlk130124531]Patrick Logue – Recused
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye
Ambulance – Joe Devlin
Joe Devlin stated they are trying to maintain a level budget and maintain the same services for the town.  The budget has increased by 1.2%.  They have had with supply chain issues, especially with the new ambulance and parts for the current ambulances.  Call volume is up by about a 14% bump over last year.  They have been waiting for the new ambulance for quite a while now.  Parts for the current vehicles are expensive and have increased in price like everything else.  Medical supplies, fuel, and office supplies have all increased.  The town and the entire state also seem to be having tough times maintaining staff.  Nationally, there has been about a 38% drop. 

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  The annual ambulance billing collections for FY 2022 was $2.1 million.  Does that money go into the general fund?  Yes, 100% goes into the general fund.
Regarding the annual service overtime, is 35% a normal number for sick, injured, and FMLA?  All the overtime is due to injuries and a lack of staff.  We have two people out with injuries and a couple of open positions.  What about mutual aid, incoming and outgoing, it increased a lot for FY 2022?  Is there anything we can do to decrease this?  This increase is due to the private ambulance services being unavailable and staffing shortage.  There is a 40% drop in paramedics statewide.    Who does the maintenance on the vehicles for the Town of Billerica?  They will either go to the dealer where the ambulance was purchased, we also use R & D Garage, there is a company that does the tires, we have three or four different places to choose from.  What about the Stop the Bleed training in the schools?  Is this for the staff or the students?  Mostly staff but we can do both.  We can train a big group of people at a time.  The largest group we have had is a 130 at the High School and 112 at the Parker.  CPR is a little harder to come by and the groups are small.  There are about 8 to 10 people at a time.  Eventually, we would like to run three trucks.  The issue with that is housing because where we at now is too small, and staffing because we currently have two open positions that we can’t fill.  In the past we have missed up to a call or two a day.  Are there any outreach programs for high schoolers or intern programs?  They are present at the High School Career Day and have reached out to the Paramedic Schools.  We would prefer a little more experience, but we may not have a choice.

John Mulloy, seconded by Larry Norman made a motion to recommend the Ambulance Service budget in the amount of $1,896,655.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Animal Control – Christine Gualtieri
Chief Frost and Officer Gualtieri went over a little of the budget and some of the changes they hope to complete and some of the day-to-day functions.  Billerica and Tewksbury have both ordered new replacement vehicles.  Billerica is replacing a 2014 Ford with over 100,000 miles on it.  They received a gift in the amount of $25,000 from the estate of Mary Arsenault to be used for improving the animal control shelter.  They are housing many dogs for different reasons.  Some as dangerous, or for court cases, abandoned, and strays.  

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  Do you ever get puppies and do you adopt them out?  We have had puppies, but we generally do not adopt them out to the public.  If they are strays, we have to hold them for seven days to see if anyone claims them.  We will try to transfer them out to a rescue or a shelter if they are not claimed.  The majority of the time, the owner is reunited with the animal.  Unfortunately, we do get a lot of owner surrenders and stray animals.  Quarantine holds are usually for bites or exposures to sick animals.  Court cases could mean the animal is in the kennel for months or longer.  We do pick up deceased animals from the public way and assist with private if possible.  The DPW will pick up the deceased animal such as a deer and we have a contract with Baker Commodities, the DPW would bring the deer there.  They also will remove and bag animals and they will be stored in a freezer at the pound.  Once the freezer is full they will contact Animal Heaven (a crematory company) to come pick up the deceased animals.  Quite hours are from 10 pm to 7 am.  They went over how they handle resident complaints.  What about donations, what do you take for donations?  We can always use towels, linens, laundry detergent, dog toys, pet food, and monetary donations.  The donation from Mary Arsenault will be used on the kennels, cement walls, and fencing.    

John Mulloy, seconded by Patrick Logue made a motion to recommend the Animal Control Budget in the amount of $138,208.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Emergency Management – Bill Laurendeau and Town Manager John Curran
Mr. Laurendeau supplied the committee with an informational handout prior to this meeting.  Mr. Laurendeau stated there were no real changes to the budget.

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  
Did the state do away with the budget for Emergency Management Services last year?  No, the state was moving towards decertifying the auxiliary police, which was part of EMS.  Much of what they do is no longer in the public eye.  They are out there still volunteering, receiving the same training, working through emergencies, they are still doing the same functions but in a different uniform.  They are out there pumping residents’ homes during a flood, assisting during snowstorms, helping through power outages, establishing shelters and other emergencies.  What are some of the shelters being used for emergencies?  Primarily we used the Marshall School and the Council on Aging building.  Now that the Town Hall has a generator, we can use that building as well.  Many of your volunteers are members of the Mass Radio Amateur Communications Emergency System.  Is that HAM radio?  Yes, and it is still a program that the Federal Government puts a lot of weight behind.  Often while other towers of communication are down, many of these operators are still able to communicate. Was there any kind of reimbursement for the volunteers that spent thousands of dollars to get geared up to be auxiliary police or did they have to eat the cost?  Unfortunately, there was no reimbursement from the state.  Their training did lead many of them to full-time jobs, especially in Western Massachusetts.  Currently, under the new rulings they are getting CPR and first aid training with many of them moving on to becoming certified EMT’s.  They also must maintain the NIMS training along with Emergency Management Institute training and American Red Cross Shelter Management training. What will this new drone program be used for?  The FEMA flood map review is coming up and the drones can help with hard-line pictures along the rivers and streams.  They have changed their process on how they analyze the maps.  Billerica is high up on the FEMA list for having insurance claims due to having two rivers. 

John Mulloy, seconded by Larry Norman made a motion to recommend the Emergency Management budget in the amount of $66,960.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Police Department – Chief Roy Frost and John Curran, Town Manager
Chief Frost supplied the committee with informational handouts prior to this meeting.
Chief Frost – They are seeing a national shortage of paramedics and a challenge on the police side as well.  He went over the budget and the overtime and other concerns being addressed.  Also spoke about new services being offered, getting officers trained in mental health services.  Cruisers being replaced on a regular schedule but is difficult with the supply chain difficulties.  

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  
Does the academy do any kind of mental health training or does that all fall on the department?  They are doing crises and intervention training.  The academy tries to keep up with the standards with mental health, de-escalation, overdoses, etc.  Training is non-stop, very important and can’t be done just at the academy, has to be done throughout your career.  Looks like the numbers didn’t change much from last year on the Police descriptive detail page.  They tried to just re-prioritize items.  They came in under budget with some savings on the personal side.  Most of the clinical funds are grant funded. They are transitioning to a new weapons system this year.  How is it going with the new Labrador retrievers?  Do people find them less threatening?  The dogs are wonderful and are being used in so many life saving opportunities and finding bad guys.  They were just recently used in finding a13 year old girl and saving her life. Do we get any reimbursement for any of the training with the new firearms, with the dogs or personnel?   The new firearms, which are 9mm, come with the latest safety and performance features that will make both the officers and the community safer. These firearms replace our current 45 caliber Glock pistols that have reached their end-of-life stage, increasing the chances of serious malfunction and cost vulnerabilities. Moreover, the cost of ammunition for the newly acquired 9mm Sig Sauer firearms is approximately 48% cheaper than the current 45 caliber ammunition being used. We anticipate a full transition to the new firearms sometime this spring. Through the support of our State Representative Marc Lombardo, the cost of this equipment was covered by a state Public Safety Equipment Earmark through the Executive Office of Public Safety and   
Homeland Security.

Sick & injured in the line of duty?  Currently no one is out due to injuries in the line of duty.  On the graph you have community policing, what is community policing?  It is engaging with the community and in several different ways.  Building relations in the town to build up the community trust via sports, National Night Out, Public Safety Engagement Nights, meeting with business owners, and basically engaging with the community to find solutions to problems. What is the status of the union contracts and will they be brought forth at the Spring Town Meeting?  They are still in negotiations and the goal is to settle the contract before Town Meeting.   The biggest issue is employee retention and hiring.  It’s a tough job and many no longer want to become officers anymore.  Another big issue is Civil Service, it’s a failing institution and working against its original intent.  We could do a better job in getting diverse candidates if we were not in Civil Service.  

Mr. Curran took this opportunity to commend the Chief on his work with mental health issues and feels the department is moving in the right direction in terms of training and being prepared. The department is moving in a very good direction.  Is accreditation in the works at all?  We are working towards the Mass Certification; it is 159 standards.  National standards that are accepted by Massachusetts.  Then there is an additional certification that is accreditation of about 84 more standards on top of the 159.  Have we ever thought about joining the regional call center for dispatch?  It has been discussed a few times. One of the problems that they have seen at the regional level is how the different departments do things differently and it can cause silo issues.  There are many expenses to go into a regional system. When they looked into the numbers a few years back, there were no cost savings for the town.  With new firearms there must be some added cost for a changeover for new ammunition and familiarity training as well.  Yes, and when we committed to going in this direction we opened it up to allow our officers to use some of their clothing allowance funds to pay for familiarization training.  PAL is back in the budget, are you planning to do anything with the youth this year?  For the few months we have been partnering with the Boys and Girls Club, going up on Friday nights.  There is “open gym” for all the youths, we have officers go up there, we bring pizza and play a lot of basketball.  As the weather gets better, we have other things planned to try to engage the youth, such as street hockey.  Which manufacturer will be providing the four new cruisers?  We have a relationship with MHQ, and they go through Ford.  On the overtime budget, how much of that is “mandatory in service”?  It’s not a big amount, most of it is staffing issues.

Is Greg Katz retiring soon?  Do you have a succession plan for when he does retire?  He’s the go to guy.  We do not have anything official, hopefully it won’t be for a couple years yet.  He will be a tough person to replace.  An IT person for a department and town of our size will be difficult.  He does so much for the town as well as the police.  He also runs the communications group for the department.  Not sure we will be able to replace him with an officer, it may end up being a civilian position.  Is there a way out of civil service?  It seems to be a sticking point for hiring.  The unions would probably oppose it if it went to Town Meeting.  The way to get the union on board would be through negotiations.  

There was some news about a Sig firearm misfiring, is this a concern for you?  We did a lot of research on the weapon platform to purchase that would be best for us.  Sig has a great track record in safety.  You could find as many issues on the Glock side with the trigger issue and the way the safety works on that.  There are concerns with any weapon which is why there is so much training on safety protocols.  Were there any lessons learned with vandalism at the high school and PHR Recreation Complex?  Is there any way for the Town, Police Department and School Department to better address situations like this, or did things work the way they were supposed to?  Training and communication are ongoing, more cameras, lighting and security systems are put in place and mobile cameras that can be deployed to areas that are in need.  Is there anything that is not on this budget that you would like to see in a future budget?  A range, currently we use the Billerica Rod and Gun Club and they have been very gracious, but time down there is at a premium.  Also, a training facility would be a big goal.  

John Mulloy, seconded by Larry Norman made a motion to recommend the Police Department budget in the amount of $8,985,814.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk98614999]Select Board – John Curran, Town Manager
John Curran stated the only change in this budget is that the administrative position was filled at a much higher step than was budgeted, due to the high level of experience of the new hire.  

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  Why is Dawn listed twice, first as the confidential secretary and then as the recording secretary?  Every clerk that reports to a multi member board gets a stipend for doing that boards minutes.  Doug Meagher wanted to be on record stating he would vote in favor of this budget but there are several items in it that he disagrees with, he is and always will be against the fact the Select Board takes a low salary which he thinks is beneath them.  Phil Newfell and Darlene Torre stated they concur with Doug.

John Mulloy, seconded by Don Damon made a motion to recommend the Select Board budget in the amount of $118,145.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Town Manager – John Curran, Town Manager
John Curran – this budget has increased by 2.21%, the major impact of this budget were the Town Manager contract being renegotiated by the Select board and that included an increase to COLA, 3% longevity, and an adjustment to the deferred compensation.  Also, there was an increase in pay as a result of employee retention.  $10,000 in overtime was taken out of this budget, it was originally in there for the custodial positions, and they now reside in a different budget.  

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  Will the Substance Awareness Prevention program budget increase?  It will not be increased in the near future because part of the opioid drug money/settlement money that has come in (you’ll see an appropriation for it at Town Meeting) will be able to be used for that program.   What is the Middlesex 3 from Billerica to Alewife shuttle?  That is an assessment that we pay each year for a shuttle that goes from Middlesex Turnpike to Alewife for the businesses in that area and some residents (who pay a fee) as well.  It is an economic development resource that we provide for that area.  There are other communities (Burlington and Beford) that pay for this as well.  Does the reverse 911 come out of this budget?  That is in the DPW budget. 

John Mulloy, seconded by Larry Norman, made a motion to recommend the Town Manager budget in the amount of $976,969.

[bookmark: _Hlk130136520]A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Cable Advisory – John Curran, Town Manager
[bookmark: _Hlk130136633]We are about to negotiate one of the contracts (Verizon), it was zero last year and we always put in $5,000 in the budget for legal costs when a new contract is being negotiated.

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  Do we have a Cable Advisory Committee?  Yes, and they will be part of the negotiations.  

John Mulloy, seconded by Larry Norman, made a motion to recommend the Cable Advisory Budget in the amount of $5000.00.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Finance Committee – John Curran, Town Manager
Dave Gagliardi, Budget is level funded from last year.

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  Should the recording clerks’ pay be increased?  It seems to be the same amount over the last few years.  No, there are still turnbacks in it and it was increased in 2020.  What are turnbacks?  A department  doesn’t spend the full amount in the Budget and it is closed out at the end of the fiscal year.

[bookmark: _Hlk67245857]John Mulloy, seconded by Don Damon, made a motion to recommend the Finance Committee Budget in the amount of $88,120.  

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Darlene Torre - Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Darlene Torre left the meeting at 9:55 pm

[bookmark: _Hlk67148561]Town Hall/Buildings – John Curran, Town Manager
This budget is level funded other than the salaries where there was an increase for nonunion employees which went up 3%.  

[bookmark: _Hlk98175368]Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  The town has allocated $50,000 to help stabilize the Masonic Hall and now that money has been re-allocated to fix any town building throughout the year.  Is this a yearly thing or just this year?  Yes, the Town has picked up a couple buildings now, the Howe, the Masonic, and the building at PHR.  The Town would have to cover things that are not covered by insurance or the insurance deductible.  The School Department is in the Town Hall, does any of this budget benefit their department?  If they make any improvements to their area, it is all up to them.  However, we do provide custodial services to that end of the building.  If a window broke or there was a leak, would come out of this budget.  Is there a medium- or long-term plan for the Masonic?  Yes, one is sustaining the build currently, two is short term planning and three is long term planning.  Sustaining it is part of that maintenance budget.  Short term, we have a tenant is there right now, the Community Food Pantry.  We have gone to CPC for funding to make some structural improvements.  Long term, we have another appropriation we’re requesting to do some design work to try to reestablish the facade of the building to a period that is more historically accurate.  The second floor is currently not being used.  That would be addressed as part of the long-term plan.  Is the Howe School sustainable now that it’s completed and BATV is there?  BATV pays for their own utilities, they pay a lease cost that was designed to pay a portion of the debt service for all the work we did on that building.  Between that and the CPC debt service we pay down some of the principal amount with and other money so there won’t be a cost to the Town beyond what is being paid from the CPC account.  Town Hall is looking great with all the painting and new flooring.  The auditorium project is on the list and that will look great once it is finished. 

John Mulloy, seconded by Larry Norman, made a motion to recommend the Town Hall and Buildings Budget in the amount of $987,129.

[bookmark: _Hlk130755492]A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
Brian Dorrington - Aye
John Mulloy – Aye 
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Historical Commission – John Curran, Town Manager 
John Curran – The budget is level funded.

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.    There were no questions.
[bookmark: _Hlk130137159]
John Mulloy, seconded by Larry Norman, made a motion to recommend the Historical Commission Budget in the amount of $900.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye  
Brian Dorrington - Aye
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk99817612]Town Systemwide – John Curran, Town Manager and Paul Watson, Town Accountant
John Curran, this decreased by $150,000.  We dropped town retirements because we have a little less need.  We finished paying on the streetlights Program, the town transitioned to all LED lighting. The LED lighting has saved the Town some money.   Everything else in this budget is level funded.

Chairman Gagliardi opened the floor to the committee for questions, comments, or concerns.  There were none.

John Mulloy, seconded by Larry Norman, made a motion to recommend the Town Systemwide Budget in the amount of $2,951,640.

[bookmark: _Hlk130755946]A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye  
Brian Dorrington - Aye
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

REVIEW OF MINUTES:
March 2, 2023

Larry Norman, seconded by Don Damon, made a motion to accept the minutes of March 2, 2023

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (10 – 0 - 1): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye  
Brian Dorrington - Aye
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Abstain
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

March 7, 2023

Larry Norman, seconded by John Mulloy, made a motion to accept the minutes of March 7, 2023

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye  
Brian Dorrington - Aye
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye

Miscellaneous Correspondence:
Next Finance Committee Meeting Tuesday March 21, 2023

The Warrant will be out on March 23, 2023

Shawsheen budget will be heard in April.

ADJOURNMENT:
Larry Norman, seconded by Doug Meagher made a motion to adjourn.

A roll call vote was taken.
It was voted (11 – 0): 						Don Damon – Aye
									Sharon Healey – Aye
Phil Newfell - Aye 
John Mulloy – Aye  
Brian Dorrington - Aye
Patrick Logue – Aye
Larry Norman – Aye
Mary McBride – Aye
Doug Meagher - Aye 
Doug Fogerty – Aye
Dave Gagliardi - Aye


Chairman David Gagliardi adjourned the meeting at 10:15 pm.




__________________________________________________
Joyce MacMillan, Recording Clerk
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